2023 Extension of the Interlocal Agreement
between the City of Auburn and VRFA for GIS Services

This agreement is entered into this 31 day of December, 2022, by and between the CITY OF
AUBURN, a municipal corporation of the State of Washington, and the VALLEY REGIONAL
FIRE AUTHORITY, a regional fire authority of the State of Washington, both of whom are the
parties to an interlocal agreement for geographic information systems services.

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties entered into an interlocal agreement for GIS services on August 7,
2017; and,

WHEREAS, in 2021 the parties amended the agreement through the adoption of
Addendum No. One, which addendum amended the term of the agreement to expire on December
31, 2022 and provided for two one-year extension periods upon written agreement of the Parties;
and,

WHEREAS, the Parties desire to extend the interlocal agreement for an additional one-year
term with all terms remaining unaltered.

NOW THEREFORE in consideration of their mutual covenants, conditions and promises, and
pursuant to section seven of the Interlocal Agreement, the parties agree to extend the term of the

Interlocal Agreement for a one-year period, which shall begin on 1/1/2023 and terminate on
12/31/2023.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF the parties hereto have executed this Agreement as of the day
and year first above written.

VALLEY REGIONAL FIRE AUTHORITY CITY OF AUBURN

Digitally signed by Brad

Brad Thompson thompson

Date: 2022.12.13 07:00:50 -08'00'

By:

Its: Brad Thompson, Fire Chief
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BN Aubum City Attorney



